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Around The Green Around The Green

North Wales

Spring is around the corner 
with lengthening days and 
warmer temperatures, I’m sure 
even the grumpiest of us must 
be finding it easier to get up in 
the mornings.

Stu Yarwood MG went to the 
GCSAA show in Las Vegas as 
part of the BIGGA Delegation 
sponsored by Bernhards in 
February; I hope he found it very 
educational and will be willing to 
share his experiences with us, 
perhaps at a Section seminar in 
the not too distant future.

The new Section committee 
held its first meeting in the 
beginning of February and while 
I can’t give anything away at the 
moment, I know there are some 
very bright ideas being raised 
along the lines of future educa-
tion and training seminars, 
watch this space as they are 
rolled out.

As a Section may I also make 
an appeal for venues to host 
our golf days in 2013, and also 
venues for educational pur-
poses for 2012/2013, we always 
appreciate it when clubs give us 
a venue as it isn’t always easy to 
fit us in on their busy schedules.

The coach did run to Harro-
gate in January, with 20 pas-
sengers. We will endeavour to 
let you know earlier next year so 
we can make this trip even more 
successful.

The Spring Tournament 
isn’t that far away with it being 
held on my stomping ground at 
the Vale of Llangollen golf club 
on April 25, the usual format 
is an individual Stableford 
and National Championship 
qualifier. The competition entry 
forms and fixture lists should 
already be with you if not don’t 
worry they’re on their way.

On March 6 and 7, in conjunc-
tion with Osman Groundcare, 
there is an educational and fac-
tory visit to Textron, in Ipswich. 
Places are limited so it will be by 
invitation only.

Nick Gray, and Bathgates, 
are holding an evening cricket 
match in the summer, I know 
there is an interest in this sport 
from within our Section, we have 
six players already signed up to 
play but we do need more, if you 
are interested please contact me 

or Nick Gray.
Please keep checking our 

Facebook group, North Wales 
bigga, for latest additions to 
events and news.

I think that has just about 
covered my scribblings for now, 
so, all the best until next month!

Pete Maybury. E-mail 
petemayb66@aol.com mobile 
07756001187 or message me 
on Facebook.

North East

Harrogate BTME 2012, what 
a show this was with record 
attendance, even up on the last 
time the big boys were there in 
2010. 

It’s the first time I had ever 
seen the show busy on all three 
days; I am sure all the exhibitors 
were happy bunnies, not forget-
ting how busy the Education 
seminars etc were too.

Education - you cannot beat 
it, you’re only going to better 
yourself on attending these 
courses. 

I have been doing BTME for 19 
years and I have seen greenkeep-
ers coming back several times 
over the years, it just goes to show 
that there is life after NVQ Level 
3, you don’t have stop there. Get 
on to your Head Greenkeeper or 
Secretary and tell them you want 
to continue to learn.  Having said 
that, it was good to see Head 
Greenkeeper, Martin Wood, and 
Andrew Wright, of The Bedling-
tonshire GC, as they were both 
on a two-day course. And last 
but not least thanks to all the 
North East Section members 
who called in at the stand I was 
helping out on.

As I had mentioned in Janu-
ary’s magazine I told you that 
Tyneside Golf Club had in the 
renowned Dutch Architect, 
Frank Pont, to change the bun-
kers at the 1st and 18th holes. 
Well they are now finished and 
what a difference it has made 
to these holes, when playing 
the 1st you can now see all the 
bunkers from the tee box. 

It’s been clarified that further 
work will be done on other holes 
at Tyneside next autumn. 

The spring comp South 
Shields GC, on April 18, tee off 
11 to 11-30.

Jimmy Richardson     

Sheffield

Welcome everyone and wel-
come to March.       

The month when all the hard 
work is over and winter falls into 
place, and preparations begin 
for our upcoming seasons. I’m 
sure many of you will be ready 
for coring and tickling your 
greens and courses into tip-top 
shape. The relatively mild winter 
we have had will, I’m sure, have 
helped us look after our greens 
and courses over the winter 
months, and helped us in our 
upcoming work.

I’m sure that all of you who 
attended our recent lecture will 
have had a very enlightening 
day and left Rotherham full of 
ideas and new thoughts to help 
yourself and stimulate those 
around you. We at Sheffield Sec-
tion will be looking to develop 
our partnership with Myer-
scough College and introduce 
a better standard of lecture and 
educational events for our mem-
bers. Hopefully all members 
will endeavour to attend these 
events and encourage their staff 
to attend, as we are all capable of 
learning something new.

I haven’t spoke to you all since 
our AGM and as predicted we 
didn’t find a replacement for 
our Treasurer who has kindly 
offered to stay in the position till 
a replacement can be found. If 
anyone is interested or would 
like to recommend anyone, then 
please get in touch. All other 
Committee members carried 
on their roles for the upcoming 
year.

The Committee is busy organ-
ising for 2012 and fixture cards 
will be delivered soon. We are 
also working on several ideas/
projects to improve the Section 
for members and to improve the 
capabilities of the Section.

That’s all from me for now. 
Good luck for March and don’t 
be too hard on those greens they 
will get there in the end.

James Stevens
07738719614

Midland Region

East Midlands

Late February saw our 
annual, Toro sponsored, Go-
Karting event held at Wymes-
wold. Stefan Carter, from Forest 
Hill Golf Club, was the 2011 
champion and, assuming his 
hair didn’t get caught under the 
wheels, he was a hot favourite 
for this year’s event too. Other 
pre-race questions that were 
floating around the pit area 
were: would Gary Thurman 
have finished his lap allocation 
from last year? And, would Ben 
Cumberland be sporting a new 
matching helmet and race suit 
this year with ‘Please feel free to 
barge me into the side’ embla-
zoned across his back? These 
questions will be answered in 
April’s Magazine along with the 
results and other highlights. 

All East Midlands members 
should now have received their 
invites to Scraptoft Golf Club for 
the East Midlands Spring Com-
petition. If for some reason you 
haven’t, or you know someone 
who wants to play, then please 
either ring/text me or email the 
Secretary at biggaeastmid@
gmail.com. Don’t forget that 
there is only one competition 
this year to qualify through 
the Section for the National 
Championship in October, and 
Scraptoft gives you the oppor-
tunity to have your entry fee 
paid for and for you to follow in 
the footsteps of Paul Frith and 
Derek McJannett, our recent 
National Champions from the 
Region.

I have two personal notes to 
mention this month, firstly I 
would like to thank Pete Smith, 
who stood down as Chairman 
of The East Midlands Section at 
the beginning of February, for all 
his hard work and effort over the 
last couple of years. Pete is one of 
the most enthusiastic and pas-
sionate greenkeepers who I have 
ever met and I do hope that he is 
able to continue supporting the 
Section with our golf days and 
social events. Secondly I would 
like to congratulate Kenny 
Mackay on his appointment at 
Wentworth. Kenny continues to 
be a great influence on my career 

and has always encouraged 
the progress of committed and 
driven greenkeepers within the 
industry. I sincerely wish him 
well with the challenge that lies 
ahead at Wentworth.

So, all cylinders have been 
reground, all filters have been 
changed, all winter servicing 
is complete and greenkeepers 
across the country are prepar-
ing themselves for the smell 
of freshly cut grass in their 
nostrils. British summertime 
begins on the 25th of this 
month and then the season 
should really start to kick off. 
The mild winter for the vast 
majority of us has made this 
winter seem very short, and 
with the exception of the cold 
snap at the start of February 
there has been a steady level of 
growth enabling some recov-
ery from the winter wear and 
tear. Fingers crossed we get a 
good flush of spring growth, 
something that we severely 
lacked in 2011, which would 
set everyone up nicely for the 
coming season. 

This of course is our green-
keeping utopia, which we have 
no control over, but we live in 
hope.      

Happy Greenkeeping!
Greg Skinner
07970 095264  

Midland

As I sit here in February with 
snow and freezing conditions 
all around, I am heartened 
by the fact that I am writing 
March’s notes, and such can 
only mean that spring should 
be well on its way. Fingers 
crossed ay! As we are on the 
subject of spring, our thoughts 
are concerned with the repair 
and reinstatement of damaged 
areas from the preceding win-
ter’s play. Luckily this month’s 
calendar sponsor is Matt 
Gresty, Amenity Grass Seed 
Specialist. Tel: 07767 278335 
or 0121 458 6646. Email: mat-
thew.gresty@limagrain.co.uk. 
Please consider Matt for all 
your seed requirements, our 
thanks to him for his continued 
support of our Section.

Spring of course also brings 
the beginning of our new golfing 

season for 2012, and I find the 
Tournament Programme Card 
invaluable in sourcing infor-
mation regarding upcoming 
golfing dates and educational 
events, our thanks to Headland 
Amenity for sponsoring such 
(www.headlandamenity.com 
<http://www.headlandame-
nity.com>). Our first event is to 
be held at The Chase Golf Club 
on May 23 with tee times from 
12:30. Please get your entries 
into Gary A.S.A.P. The format 
is to remain as Stableford scor-
ing system, one I only recently 
learnt the origin of while sitting 
in the dentist’s waiting room 
reading anything to keep my 
mind of the inevitable scaffold 
pole injection within my head. 
Such was devised by Dr. Frank 
Stableford and first used for 
official competition in 1932. 

Also at the Spring event 
the long running and very 
successful Everris Doubles 
competition (re-named from 
Scotts) will be drawn. The 
date and fixture for the final 
is yet to be arranged, but I’m 
sure such will be in keeping 
with the prestige prior years of 
excellence has afforded us. For 
further information and entry 
forms please visit our web site: 
www.biggamidlandsection.
co.uk <http://www.biggamid-
landsection.co.uk>.

Now I come to some lovely 
news to finish, after too many 
a year, I recently received a 
text from my old mate Steve 
Wenlock, from North Worcester 
GC, informing me that he and 
his lovely wife Emma now have 
three children; Josh, Kieran, 
and new daughter, Millie. 
Congratulations to you both, 
I look forward to seeing you in 
the spring, the little ones will 
love the butterfly farm, or will 
we be fly fishing? I doubt it.

Sean McDade

B,B &o

Spring cannot be far around 
the corner, although as I write 
this we are literally snowed 
under! It seems winter has 
returned with a vengeance. I’m 
sure many of you will be thank-
ful that the golf courses have 
been given some brief rest bite 

following a busy period since 
the start of the year, despite 
pressure from members and 
owners to open. With this in 
mind it won’t be long until 
attention turns to formulating 
and preparing spring mainte-
nance programmes as we gear 
up for the season ahead. Hope-
fully courses have suffered 
little disease in comparison to 
previous winters and spring 
will get off to a flying start.   

By all accounts Harrogate 
Week was a success with good 
numbers reported. Hopefully 
many of you got to experience 
the week and all that was on 
offer. 

Congratulations must go 
to Andrew Thrift, who has left 
Newbury and Crookham after 
four years, to take over as 
Course Manager at Donning-
ton Valley, where he replaces 
Alistair Higgs who has taken on 
the reins at Windlesham Golf 
Club. Michael Cox, formerly 
of Donnington Valley, has 
stepped in to become Deputy 
at Newbury working alongside 
Alec MacIndoe. We wish all of 
you the best as you take on your 
news roles and challenges.

Dates and venues for this 
year’s Section events will be 
confirmed next month. The 
format will follow last year’s 
schedule: Spring and Summer 
meetings, plus the Turkey Trot. 
Last year’s golf days were well 
attended and we hope to see 
many of you again this year. 
Invites and information will be 
emailed out rather than posted 
in an attempt to curb costs. If 
you wish to receive news and 
or any information regarding 
golf days and all section events 
then please send your email 
address and details to Matt 
Nutter: bbosecretray@gmail.
com. The Section website has 
been updated and now features 
the latest jobs from around the 
area. 

The BIGGA Midland 
Regional Conference is being 
held at Frilford Heath Golf 
Club on March 29. The theme 
of the day is ‘Construction 
and Weather its Ecologically 
Sound’. An impressive line up 
of speakers include: BIGGA 
CEO, Jim Croxton; Mark Hunt, 
of Headland; Les Howkins, 
Course Manager at the Rich-
mond GC; Dr Keith Duff, and 
Cameron McMillan, from 
Queenwood. Hopefully many 
of you will be able to make it 
along for what promises to be 

1. How long have you been 
greenkeeping? 14 years

2. What was it about the 
career that attracted you? 
Different tasks everyday.

3. If you weren’t a 
greenkeeper what do you 
think you’d be? Mechanic or a 
Joiner.

4. Which task do you most 
enjoy doing and why?  
Hand cutting greens, because of 
the instant result.

5. Which task do you least 
enjoy doing and why?  
Divoting fairways in the rain, it 
feels like its never ending.

6. What one thing - other 
than a pay rise - would improve 
the greenkeepers’ lot?  
For greenkeepers to receive the 
recognition they deserve.

7. Hobbies?  
Golf, Football, Socialising.

8. Favourite Band?  
Coldplay.

9. Which team do you sup-
port (football or otherwise)? 
Glasgow Celtic.

10. What is your claim to 
fame? My wedding pictures 
were in a magazine

Assistant 
Profile
Our monthly look into the life 
of an assistant greenkeeper...

Are you an 
Assistant 
Greenkeeper?
To appear in this column email 
scott@bigga.co.uk or ring 
01347 833800 Option 510

Name: Barry 
McCulloch
Age: 31
Club: 
Whitecraigs  
Golf Club
Position: 
Assistant 
Greenkeeper
Nickname: 
Beebs

Section Notes
Please email your notes to 

scott@bigga.co.uk 
by the 5th of the month




